
RE: Docket No. DR15-54 IN THE MATTER OF: To issue a declaratory order 
that the proposed construction of a homeless encampment and commercial 
campground on 7.9 Acres of a 22.7 Acre Parcel Located at Hokiokio Place and 
Lahaina Bypass Road at Maui Tax Map Key No. (2) 4-7-003:031 (POR), 
Lahaina, Maui, Hawaii in the agricultural district requires a 
boundary amendment.

Our names are Angus and Jean Richardson, we are owners (since 1993) in 
Puamana.

We are opposed to the land use being changed from Agricultural usage. This 
parcel of land is not suited for Homeless people in recovery. There are 
available much better locations e.g. the north end of Shaw Street.

Although Maui is losing its sugar cane production now is not the time to 
abandon land designated for agricultural use. Alternative crops are being 
studied e.g. seed production is a major crop on the other islands but not on 
Maui. Our tourist population is increasing and locally produced food is 
becoming economically attractive. Once plumbing and blacktop are installed on 
agricultural land it is lost forever. Changing the land use designation on this 
land would be very short sighted when more suitable alternative land is 
available for the homeless.

Respectfully submitted,

Angus and Jean Richardson
43 Puamelia Place #4
Lahaina, Maui 96761
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Dear members of the commission,

Attached a letter concerning the pending declaration ruling DR15-54 Pu’unoa 
HOA, which we kindly ask you to take into consideration in the upcoming LUC 
hearing on this subject on February 24th, 9am.

Thanking you in advance for a wise and sustainable ruling, yours sincerely

Helmut Traitler
Therese Meyer Traitler

52 Puakukui Place #3
Lahaina, HI 96761
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